
We’ve teamed to up to bring ongoing vaccination clinics to the region, and are continually 
working to ensure more happen as vaccine dosages become available. Brought together by a 

shared commitment to the health and safety of all in our communities, we want to reach everyone 
in the region to help put a stop to this pandemic. 

Here are some of the most common questions regarding vaccination clinics in our health district.
 
How can I pre-register for a future 
vaccination event?

While you cannot make an 
appointment for a specific date 
and time, you can pre-register 
for your vaccine in order to get 
on the list. To do so, individuals 
should visit:

www.vaccinate.virginia.gov.
Online registration is highly recommended. 
This portal DOES NOT reserve a vaccine or 
create an appointment but it does collect 
contact information, so that when vaccine is 
available, the Virginia Department of Health 
can contact you to make an appointment.

What if I don’t have online access? Is 
there a number I can call to pre-register 
for a future vaccination event? 
Virginia residents can call 877-VAX-IN-VA 

(877-829-4682).
Virginia Department of Health 
will continue working its way 
down the list for those eligible 
persons who have called or 
pre-registered online. 

Are there extra doses available at 
these events for walk-ins? 
No. Unless you are pre-registered or have 
been contacted by the Virginia Department of 
Health, please do not come to the community 
events. You will be asked to leave. 

What do I do after I’ve pre-registered? 
How can I check my status or schedule 
an appointment? 
Vaccine demand is extraordinarily high and 
supplies are significantly limited. Please do not 
call or email to check your status, and please 
be patient. Those who pre-register may not 
receive a return call or email for days or weeks, 
and may not get a vaccine appointment for 
weeks or months.
If you have already pre-registered through 
the Pittsylvania-Danville Health District’s 
site, your information will be automatically 
transferred to the new centralized state 
registration site. If you experience difficulties 
with the search function in the “Check the List” 
search, check the spelling of your name and 
email address carefully and consider whether 
you may have used a different name, phone 
number or email address in the past.

How have people been selected for the 
events that have already happened in 
our community? 
Registration for 
these events has 
been prioritized 
for people and 
communities at 
highest risk of contracting COVID-19 and of 
experiencing more serious effects of illness. 
As Virginia moves into additional priority 
phases, more opportunities will be available for 
more people. 
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